

TIGER
TIDBITS

November 30, 2021

**BUILDING CHAMPIONS!** 

## Superintendent News

by Cory Hines

Good morning Tiger nation!! I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday with friends and family. Things are going great at NISD! An educators' job can be very stressful and demanding at times, especially at small schools. Just today, we had an employee, start our HS students on the ASVAB test, then take off to drive our Elementary students on a field trip. I want everyone to know that I am very thankful to work with people that roll their sleeves up and get the job done. Whatever it takes for our kids! I tell people all of the time that our profession is unique. We have a starting spot and a finishing spot each year. As demanding as it is to be in this profession, I think I speak for most when I say, "I couldn't imagine doing anything else". We spread ourselves as thin as possible and right about the time we are about to crash, Thanksgiving break comes, and then Christmas break and so on... My message is this: keep pressing on! We work in one of the best districts in East Texas with the best students and professionals in the business! I consider it a blessing to be a part of NISD! Thank you to all of you that work "outside" of your job descriptions each and every day for our kids. You are all true heroes in our community! So here's to the staff at Neches ISD. Thank you all for what you do. Go Tigers!!!!

## THINGS ARE HAPPENING AT NISD

- Lady Tiger basketball is off to a great start with a 4-o record and a current #6 ranking from TABC. They will be at home tonight vs Central at 5:00
- Tigers will travel to Normangee for a 5:00 tip-off
- Both teams will play in the Slocum tournament beginning Thursday
- Our AG department competed in a trailer building contest recently. It was a timed event and our kids competed very well.
- Several student groups will be involved in the upcoming Christmas in Neches parade on December 11. Hope to see you there.
- Congrats to our Farm Bureau student of the month, Libby Rain!
- Congrats to our Farm Bureau Teacher of the month, Mrs. Kaudelka!